
Waluga Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 

January 11th, 2023 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 

 

Board Members: Chair Cindy Maddox, Cheryl Uchida, Bruce Goldson, Sandy Reay, Rett Russell 

    Present 

Board Members at Large: Dick Benedetti, Mark Exley, Katherine Purtzer                    

     Present 

Guest:  Bobbie Goldson 

  

6:48 – Welcome by Cindy Maddox, Chair of the Month 

Agenda approved. 

December minutes approved.  Treasurer Sandy read thank you letter from Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 

re $100 Christmas thank you gift for use of facilities. 

  

I.               Traffic – Dick met with Fire Chief Don Johnson who said they are hiring and will now be fully 

staffed. 

II.             Traffic Goals and Action Plans – Dick 

A.    Slight rewording was acceptable to all. 

B.    #5 – Will Farley said there is not enough pedestrian traffic to warrant a crosswalk at Quarry and 

Galewood. Dick will talk to him to see if there are any plans to do a sidewalk on Galewood, and if 

not, to remove the yellow ADA ramp on Quarry. 

C.    #6 will be reworded by Cheryl. 

D.    #7 is temporarily suspended. 

All were in agreement of above changes. 

E.    We discussed ideas to replace the ugly white poles (delineator poles) at Galewood/Quarry 

intersection. 

III.           School District news – Cindy 

A.     DRC Bus Barn relocation hearing on Jan. 4th was continued until Jan. 18th.  You can watch 

on     YouTube or Zoom.  We are encouraging neighbors to write letters to the DRC in support of 

moving it.  

B.    School drop off & pick up – Cindy reported the School District is considering putting a 

crosswalk across Douglas Way, location TBD. She talked with Jennie Knapp, principal, re: drop-off and 

pick-up about the possibility of the busses not staying at the school once students are dropped off. This 
would allow cars to exit down that road directly onto Boones Ferry Rd. She plans to follow-up on this as 
Jennie is discussing this with the school police liaison Bryan Sheldon. 

IV.           Land Use News – Cheryl 

A.     Quarry Commons – they are working inside the buildings for the next month.  

B.    Quarry West Condos – continues to be under major renovation for next 5 months. 

C.    The former Chevy’s on Bangy Rd. may become a Chick-fil-a with a drive thru - Bruce. 

V.             City News – LO City Council meeting is Tuesday, January 17th. 

VI.           Committee, Projects and Events news 

A.     LGBA – Bruce.  They’re thinking about participating in Arbor Day.  They want to encourage 

the City to buy properties when they become available.  They will continue to meet every month and 

report to the Chamber of Commerce.  They will continue to discuss the For Lease signs and how 

long they can/should stay up 

B.   Emergency Preparedness – Cheryl.  They will meet next Thursday, Jan. 17th at 7pm at 

OSLC. Cheryl would like someone from Fire dept. to give a demonstration on an AED 

defibrillator. Katherine volunteered to do so as she is trained operator.  

C.    Friends of Waluga Park – There will be a work part at East Waluga Park on Feb. 11th from 



9:00 – 11:00. 

VII.         Additional agenda items – We will begin revising the By-laws regarding the Rotating Chair 

Position. 

 Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm 

 Next Board meeting:  February 8, 2023, 6:45pm at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church – Carol Lavender 

Chair of the Month 

 Respectfully submitted, 

  Sandy Desmond Reay, Secretary 

 

 


